## Ron Middleton Missions Outreach

## A Baptist Church Planting Ministry

Pastor Billy Sechrist Sending Church

DECEMBER 2024

Evangelist Craig Bryan Founder



## "Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace, good will toward men"Luke 2:14

We at the Ron Middleton Missions Outreach pray you all had a very Merry Christmas! I have been blessed to be home and enjoy the holidays with my family. I was also blessed to preach at West Park Baptist Church, which is our sending church. I was honored to have the opportunity to preach for my Pastor and church family.

My wife and I were also thrilled to host the Outreach Christmas party again this year. It was an opportunity for me to let those who work behind the scenes know how much the job they do means to the Outreach and to me personally. I love the work I do for the Lord as an Evangelist, but it is always wonderful to have time to celebrate the birth of our dear Savior while at home with family and friends.

December always brings a time to reflect on the past year and marvel at the work the Lord is doing through the Outreach Ministry. In 2024, we have had over 1,587,247 souls saved and 35,050 baptized! To reach that amount in one year is truly a testament to the saving power of the Lord. God truly blesses our men and women who work hard to see souls saved daily.

In the past year, we have helped to plant 31 churches and have even built an orphanage in the Congo from the ground up. Little did I know when the Outreach began a short four years ago, that God would use it to plant 188 churches in 23 states and 13 countries all around the world. He is truly a God of miracles.

We look forward to the New Year and what the Lord has in store for us. We are so thankful for each of the Pastors we support. Receiving monthly updates from each Pastor on the progress of their ministries is such a blessing. We rejoice with Pastor Mason Weber, in Wilbruton, OK, he is thrilled to have a new outdoor faucet installed to fill their baptistry. Before the faucet was installed, they were doing baptisms at a local boat ramp. We rejoice in the upgrade but enjoyed hearing about people across the water watching and applauding the baptisms. Hopefully, they will visit the church to see more baptisms.

The report from our newest plant in Kenya was also very uplifting. The Grace Baptist Church of Naivasha held its first service and had 200 in attendance. (pictured) Eleven of those accepted lesus into their hearts. What a blessing to have even a small part in the eternity of those who may have never heard the Gospel without someone willing to preach to them!

I have so many more plans for the future of the Ron Middleton Missions Outreach. We hope to plant even more churches and see many more souls saved. We are excited to see what the Lord has in store for us not just in 2025 but even further down the road. God has been so good and we are so thankful for His blessings.

I cannot begin to thank everyone enough for prayerfully and financially supporting the Ron Middleton Missions Outreach. Thanks to you all, the vision God laid on my heart has become a reality. I am humbled at the goodness God has shown by using someone like me to start something as amazing as this Outreach.

Once again THANK YOU for your prayers and support!

In Christ:

Bro. Craig Bryan





Our Team Getting 6,335,029 Souls Saved
The John Done 181,363 Baptized
188 Church Plants

188 Church Plants

Support:

3 Orphanages

2 Colleges

1 Girls Home

5 Students

4 Widows & 1 Evangelist